DELAWARE DEFERRED COMPENSATION COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES

May 2, 2008
A meeting of the Delaware Deferred Compensation Council was held Friday, May 2, 2008 at 9:00 AM in the Treasurer’s Office Conference Room, located at 820 Silver Lake Blvd, Dover, Delaware. 

Attendees:



Council Member:
Jack Markell, State Treasurer and Co-Chairperson




Richard Cordrey, Secretary of Finance and Co-Chairperson




Robert Scoglietti for Jennifer Davis, Director of OMB



Mitch Crane for Matt Denn, Insurance Commissioner




Oliver Gumbs, Member at Large 




Larry Koenig, Member at Large

Others Present:
Ann Visalli, Deputy State Treasurer




Leighann Hinkle, Director of Defined Contribution Plans 




Joshua Hitchens, Financial Investment Program Specialist




Elio Battista, Jr., Deputy Attorney General

Sandy Condon, Fidelity Vice President and Investment Manager

Thomas Crutchfield, Fidelity Senior Relationship Manager- by phone 
Jack Markell called the meeting to order at 9:05 AM.  The minutes from the April 1, 2008 meeting were approved as presented. 
Fidelity Vice President and Investment Manager Sandy Condon discussed the performance of the Fidelity Fund and the Legg Mason Value Trust Fund.  These funds were being monitored by the Council as a result of poor performance.  The Fidelity Fund has had good performance recently and is in the first quartile for the 1, 3 and 5-year periods.  The Legg Mason Value Trust Fund continues to struggle due to its financial services exposure and home builders exposure and is in the 4th and 3rd quartile for the 3 and 5-year periods respectively.  
Following the discussion, Oliver Gumbs made a motion to keep the Fidelity Fund in the core and remove the Legg Mason Value Trust Fund from the Plan’s core line-up and move it to the Plan’s mutual fund window due to poor performance for the last five years and Mitch Crane second the motion.  
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Mr. Condon recommended that the Council not replace the Legg Mason Value Trust Fund with another fund since there are currently four funds in the large blend category in the Plan’s core line-up.  The Council followed Mr. Condon’s recommendation. 

The Council instructed Fidelity to send a letter to participants invested in the Legg Mason Value Trust Fund notifying them of the change, the reasons for the change and the steps needed to make changes to their account.  Fidelity will revise the Plan’s Enrollment Guide.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:45 AM. 

